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RETIREMENT INCOME DEDUCTION  

FOR SURVIVING SPOUSE 

 

House Bill 4171 (proposed substitute H-1) 

Sponsor:  Rep. Julie Alexander 

Committee:  Tax Policy 

Complete to 10-23-19 

 

SUMMARY:  
 

House Bill 4171 would amend the Income Tax Act to allow certain widows and widowers to 

claim certain tax deductions allowed in the act that would have applied to their late spouses if 

they were still alive. 

 

The act currently allows for the deduction of a number of sources of retirement income from 

income subject to the tax, including pensions and Social Security. For a joint return, the 

limitations and restrictions in determining taxable income are applied based on the date of birth 

of the older spouse filing the return. 

 

Under the bill, if a deduction of retirement income as allowed under the act had been claimed 

on a joint return for a tax year before the death of a spouse, and the surviving spouse had not 

remarried, the surviving spouse could claim that deduction in subsequent tax years for a single 

return subject to the restrictions and limitations that would have applied based on the date of 

birth of the older of the two spouses. For tax years beginning after December 31, 2019, a 

surviving spouse born after 1945 who is at least 67 and has not remarried since the death of 

that spouse could choose to take the deduction that is available against all types of income 

subject to the same limitations and restrictions as provided under the act based on the surviving 

spouse’s date of birth instead of taking the deduction of retirement income, for a single return, 

based on the date of birth of the older spouse. 

 

MCL 206.30 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

As written, the bill would reduce gross income tax revenue by an unknown amount. Because 

the impact depends on the specific characteristics of individual taxpayers (such as age, marital 

status, and source and size of retirement income), it is not possible to determine a precise 

estimate since these factors cannot be known in advance. Roughly 22.45% of gross income tax 

revenue accrues to the School Aid Fund; the remaining revenue reduction would be borne by 

the general fund. 
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